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August 22, 2023 

The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chris Ball, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Brad Quigley, Shawn Maine. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  Public attending meeting: Randy Schlutz.

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Maine, second Quigley to approve agenda for August 22,2023    

Motion Quigley, second Maine to approve minutes for August 15, 2023

No public input for discussion.

No payroll changes to review.  

Maine reports he attended Mississippi Valley Workforce Development meeting.  The discussion at this meeting was unemployment in Louisa County is at 3% and 6,070 citizens working which is the lowest in Workforce Region.  Maine also attended Early Childhood Development meeting in Mt. Pleasant and discussion was mostly regarding FY 2024 Budget.  Maine also stopped at Public Health to see if new vehicle was picked up and while there met with Katie Hammond, Conservation & Brandon Marquardt, Chief Deputy Sheriff, regarding landscaping issues at the complex.  Also, would like Tracy, Maintenance, to inspect the roof at complex and repair any cracks before winter.  Met again with Mississippi Valley Workforce Development regarding policy changes.  Quigley attended Community Action meeting/training for how to be a better board member.  Is working on bid packets for repairing Conservation park buildings.  Spoke with Farmer’s Elevator and Blue Flame for LP pricing.   Ball did not attend any meetings.

Adam Shutt, Engineer, gave weekly updates.  Said he received the Annual Bridge Deficiency Inspection Report.  Said Louisa County has approximately 60-80 bridges and some on 4 year cycle, some on 2 year cycle to be inspected.    

Brian Hall, EM was not able to attend meeting due to prior commitment.

Brandon Marquardt, Chief Deputy Sheriff, requested permission to use Courthouse lawn for annual Trunk or Treat on October 29, 2023, 5:30-7:30 pm. The Board of Supervisors all agreed that Sheriff’s Office could use Courthouse lawn for this event.    
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:15 a.m.
______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Selena Gerst,  Auditor
   
                           Chris Ball, Chairman of the Board
